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Committee Chair Lynette Tracy called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m. with introductions. 

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes as amended.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. Minutes are to be sent to the committee after amendments are made and draft is final.
Clark College President Bob Knight was in attendance. He thanked the committee for their hard work and support of the program and let them know how much they are appreciated.
Dean Miles Jackson let the committee know that there are updated labor and market reports on the ACED website in case anyone would like to take a look at them. 
Dean Jackson also mentioned to the committee that Vision 2020 is to have all the advisory committees, stakeholders, and the college community provide input about where the college should be in 2020 in terms of serving the community and providing learning opportunities for students in our community. The advisory committees are taking some time to discuss this and offer their input. Dean Jackson suggested this committee talk about this at the next meeting so there is time to reflect where they see this program in the year 2020 and how can we improve and grow the program so that we can better serve our community. 

Director/Division Chair Report:

Dr. Marcia Roi reported that she attended the WACASE meeting and NAADAC said there is going to be a tsunami of patients coming in after the new Health Care reform bill is put into practice. There is also talk about a new “recovery coach” model. The whole paradigm of how treatment is done may be changing. What is really a chronic relapsing disease is being treated in an acute manner. The new model may include a patient staying on a caseload for 3 years. The recovery coaches will be handling these caseloads. Dr. Roi said that basically, this will be like a sponsor who checks in with a patient for 3 years. Dr. Roi states a problem with this is that the recovery coaches are basically trainees who do not have the correct credentials and there would be a confidentiality issue because they would have to disclose their recovery status to get the job.
Dr. Roi and Ms. Tracy met earlier in the day and went over the Community and Social Services Manager degree. This is not a drug and alcohol clinician degree. Ms. Tracy has worked as a DSHS supervisor for many years, and she and Dr. Roi feel this degree should be a competency-based degree. The competencies will have to be chosen and the outcomes assessments need to prove that program is teaching what was said would be taught. It’s not easy to prove; did they pass the test? Did they get their CDPT? Did they get hired? Dr. Roi’s recommendation is to keep the program competency-based. Ms. Tracy found Human Services Management competencies and Core Competencies for Effective Not-For-Profit Executives. These provide a framework out there that Dr. Roi can build from, and she stated that if she has the competencies, she can build the program/curriculum backwards. 
The ACED Department survey for winter 2013 was shown to the committee. A discussion followed. 
Dr. Roi stated that she would like the committee to work on the rough draft of the employer survey. Ms. Tracy and Dr. Roi wrote the questions. Dr. Roi asked for suggestions. Each question was discussed by the committee and changes were made. Dr. Roi will email the committee input rough draft and request any last suggestions. 
 Letters of support from the committees’ agencies would be helpful to add to the packet and will be in the appendices of the application sent to the SBCTC.
Next Meeting Date:
The committee agreed that the next meeting will be Friday, May 3, 2013 from 
1-3 p.m. Location TBA

The meeting adjourned at 3:02 p.m.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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